

Emmett School District Superintendent's Report May 2024

District Updates

- Black Canyon High School Graduation May 23rd at 6:30 pm
- Emmett High School Graduation May 24th at 7:00 pm
- County and State Highway officials have awarded a grant to put a stop light at Mill Road and Highway 52. The county will not know until July when the project may begin.
 - There will need to be discussion about the easement along Mill road with Emmett School District
 - This is a great move for the community as well as our students and transportation drivers that use that intersection regularly
- Special Board Meeting for May 24, to be held at Emmett High School prior to graduation
 - Agenda item will be the renewal and hiring of certified staff for 2024-2025. This would allow us to print and distribute contracts on May 28th prior to staff leaving for summer break.

District Academics

- District ISAT schedule testing is complete
 - Make up test will continue through the testing window.
- Math Pilot and Curriculum Adoption Grade 6-12 Recommendation from the Math team is an action item
 - Trade Math is through MyMathLab
 - Statistics is an online subscription
 - College Algebra, PreCalculus/Calculus, and Trigonometry are through WebAssign
 - o Renewal of Envision Math Grades K5
- Summer Curriculum Updates in Mathematics and English Language Arts
 - Regional Math Center is working with Emmett to provide support for math K-12 during the 2024-2025 school year.

District Maintenance Updates

- Safety lighting is scheduled to be installed at Emmett High School
 - Front parking lot entrance and additional lighting along the bus lane next to the concession stand
- EHS weight room removal of the walls and updating of the HVAC system is scheduled to begin June 1 with a completion date of August 1st. Wright Brothers Construction was hired to complete this project
- Estimates have been solicited to add office space in Butte View Elementary which will be used as the Building Principal's office next to the secretary